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Dear Parents and Carers 
Ofsted Inspection 
All the staff at school are very pleased that we finally received our long-
awaited visit from Ofsted just before half term.  The result remains confi-
dential until we receive the final report but we are allowed to say that we 
are smiling and we are looking forward to sharing it .  The children were 
fantastic, as always, and thank you for all the wonderful feedback from 
parents and carers on Parent View.  I am delighted that the inspector was 
able to see the celebration assembly because it was gorgeous, as always, 
and it clearly showed how much the children are proud of their learning 
and how well supported we are by our families.   
Future Plans 
Osmotherley School and Osmotherley Pre-School have been working to-
gether  since last summer to ensure that the excellent provision that our 
pre-school children have enjoyed for many years can be preserved.  Today 
parents and carers will receive a letter containing a proposal for the fu-
ture of early years education for the children of Osmotherley and the sur-
rounding areas.  We have agreed that Osmotherley Primary School will 
apply to extend its age-range from 4 -11 years to 3 -11 years so that 3 
year olds will  be able to join the early year s class in school from January 
2024.   The first step in this process is to consult with parents and carers.  
We will keep you informed about any further developments. 
PE Days This Half Term 
James Lofthouse is leading PE on Mondays for both classes with a focus 
on athletics skills in preparation for our annual Sports Day.  Acorns will 
have PE on alternate Fridays – when they haven’t had Forest School.  KS2 
pupils have swimming on Thursdays so they will not have PE on Fridays 
this half term.  
Transition 
During the last half-term of the year there is always a lot of talk about 
moving on and moving up and the leavers’ service which can be unsettling 
for some children.  In addition to the 3 taster days for the Y6 pupils at 
their secondary schools, we have also arranged a science workshop at 
Northallerton School and we have planned some taster days for the rest 
of the children  so that their new classes will be familiar in September and 
they can enjoy the summer break . 
Warm Weather Reminder 
We all enjoy the  days of sunshine  in the summer term but please re-
member to send your child with a hat and a water bottle and apply sun-
cream before they come in. 
Best wishes,  
Miss Bamber 

DATES FOR DIARIES 

Y3/4 Cricket Tues 13th   
June 

Forest School 
Acorns 

Weds 
14th, 28th 

June 
12th July 

Mobile Library Thurs 15th 
June 

Film Club  Fri 16th 
June 

Class Photos  Mon 19th 
June 

Y5/6 Cricket Tues 20th 
June  

Y3/4 Mini-Tennis Tues 27th 
June 

Y5/6 Science  
Workshop 

Tues 4th 
July 

Sports Day Fri  
7th July 
1.30pm 

Y6 Transition Days 12th, 
13th, 14th 

July 

Mobile Library Thurs 13th 
July 

Leavers’ Service Fri 21st 
July 
2pm 

Break up Fri 21st 
July 

                                     Sports News 

The pupils in Year 5 and Year 6 took part in the small schools’ 
cluster Sports Hall Athletics event last half term and came 
home in 2nd place and then attended the (postponed) 
Dodgeball event two days before the half term break and 
came in 3rd place.  Well done to all of them—on both occa-
sions their behaviour was superb and they were a credit to 
the school.  Well done Oaks Team! 



Philosophy Club for Y3,4, 5 and 6 will return 

in the second half of the Autumn term.  More 

Payments to School 

ParentPay Polite Request 

Please make all payments to school using 
ParentPay if at all possible.   Please contact the 

school office if you require any further             
information, help or advice. Thank you.  

admin@osmotherley.n-yorks.sch.uk                     

After School Minecraft Club 

will return in September 

 Multi sports Club 
Wednesdays  

3.30 – 4.30pm 
See flyer from 

SCSS for  
further details. 

 

 
 

Junior Film Club 

The next film is ON 

Friday 16th June 

Morning Mile  
 

Every Monday, Wednesday and 
Thursday from next week! 

8.25 am—8.55 am      
All Y1 - Y6 pupils and parents are wel-

come to join us for a run before school 
(FS children can join in too if they are 

accompanied by an adult). 
Please arrive at 8.20am. Children can 

wear joggers or leggings with their 
school tops all day but they will need a 

change of shoes . 

After-School Clubs 

If your child is absent, please telephone  or email 
School before 9.15am to let us know.   

01609 883329 
admin@osmotherley.n-yorks.sch.uk  

 
Please don’t forget to inform school of any   

changes to your emergency contact details . 

 

 
 
 
 
Paint, chalk, pipe cleaners, paper     

fasteners, googly eyes and more….  
Come and let your creative  

side loose. 
Fridays 3.30-4.30pm 

For Breakfast Club and After-school Club bookings 

—please contact Gill at Osmotherley Pre-school on 01609 883168 

Quiz Club Y3-Y6 

Mondays 3.30-4.30pm 

Boost your general Knowledge and compete 

against children all over the country.  

If you have any suggestions for new after-school clubs next year, let us know. 


